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Cindy Feldman ~ Kallat Torah
              Leonard Bergman ~ Hatan Bereishit
                               Cara Weinstein Rosenthal ~ Kallat Maftir

Simchat Torah
Friday, October 13, 2017 at 9:00 am
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the Oscars or blockbuster movies, run smoothly. She is 
kind and humble. She met me at the entrance, got me 
“credentialed,” and escorted me into the green room 
where the other superstars were gathering. Sheryl told me 
that she had volunteered her time that day (as everyone 
involved in the production had). She said that she saw 
the devastation in Houston and wondered how she could 
utilize her professional talents to help in some way. Sheryl 

is a superstar because she reminded 
me that each of us can do something 
to respond when disaster strikes.”
And then Ari concluded: “Not all of us 
are famous, but each of us has a role 
to play. Without Sheryl, the shining 
faces of Justin Timberlake and Julia 
Roberts (okay, enough name-dropping) 
wouldn’t have been broadcast to 
millions of people across the country 
offering hope and a way to help. Thank 
God for Sheryl and the many others 
who volunteer, are kind, take pride in 
their work, and make a difference – 
every day.”
So now, who are you going to invite to 
your Sukkah?  Justin Beiber or Sheryl?  
My advice is to go with Sheryl. Not 
only is she more likely to accept – but 

I suspect you will have a more rewarding experience. And 
just in case Sheryl can’t make it either…I suspect you will 
not have a hard time thinking of others just like her. 

Rabbi  Alan B. Lucas

Our Sisterhood and Men’s 
Club are sponsoring a de-

lightful movie called Ushpizin 
on October 10. If you haven’t seen it you should come. 
The strange title of this movie and of this article is based 
on a wonderful Jewish custom – of inviting exalted guests,  
imaginary guests into the Sukkah each of the nights of  
Sukkot. Ushpizin is Aramaic for guests.  
The exalted guests that Judaism wants 
us to invite are Abraham and Sarah; 
Isaac and Rebekka, Jacob, Rachel and 
Leah – and so on.   
I once did an exercise with my High 
School students – I asked them who 
would they invite into their Sukkah if 
they could invite anyone! There was not 
an Abraham or Sarah to be found in their 
responses. As you might imagine there 
were a lot of movie and rock stars – a lot 
of “famous” people. We live in a world 
where Justin Beiber is in more demand 
than Avraham Avinu. 
Funny you should mention Justin Beiber. 
Some of you commented to me recently 
that you saw my son Ari on TV. Ari is 
the Associate Rabbi of Temple Beth 
Am in Los Angeles and was invited to 
join a minister, and an imam to stand with Justin Beiber 
on the recent coast to coast live telethon that sought to 
raise money for disaster relief in the wake of Hurricanes 
Harvey and Irma. Ari felt that: “By simply standing alongside 
a pastor and an imam, I was attempting to make a silent 
statement of interfaith solidarity in the wake of tragedy. 
Natural disasters require human responses and I was there 
to play a very small part in trying to help those affected.”
Picture my little boychick in the green room with the likes 
of Oprah, George Clooney, Steven Colbert and on and on. 
In addition to doing a lot of good, I am sure it was a lot of 
fun. Ari wrote an article for the LA Jewish Journal after this 
experience and suggested that as exciting as it was to meet 
all these mega-stars the person who impressed him the 
most was a name none of us will probably recognize. 
Ari wrote: “While all of the superstars who made the effort 
to participate in the telethon deserve praise, the superstar 
who I want to tell you about is someone who you wouldn’t 
have seen on the TV screen. Her name is Sheryl. She’s a 
middle-aged woman who has been a production coordinator 
for decades in Hollywood. She often works behind the 
scenes helping to make sure massive productions, like 

FROM THE RABBI’S DESK
by Rabbi Alan B. Lucas

Ushpizin

      ...By simply standing 
alongside a pastor and an 
imam, I was attempting to 
make a silent statement of 
interfaith solidarity in the 
wake of tragedy. Natural 
disasters require human 
responses and I was there 
to play a very small part 
in trying to help those 
affected. 

__ Rabbi Ari Lucas

Temple Beth Sholom’s Family Israel Trip
February 13-24, 2019
Led by Rabbi Alan B. Lucas and

Sharon Solomon - Religious School Director
“One does not travel to Jerusalem, one returns.”

Join us for an Israel tour informational meeting 
October 26th at 8 PM at Temple Beth Sholom

For additional information please call or email Rabbi Alan Lucas at 
516.621.2288 or email Rabbi at alanblucas@gmail.com
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Dear Friends,

I f I had to count the times I 
visited your homes during 

your observances of Shiva, it would probably number in 
the hundreds and I was there to comfort you and 
your family and to lead your Shiva minyans. 

Now it was our turn. My wife Marsha 
lost her mom Lucille z”l a month 
ago and there we were part of the 
same age-old ritual but now, we 
were on the other side. Now 
you were there to comfort us, 
to lead our minyans, to feed 
and nourish us physically 
and spiritually and to pick 
us up in our time of despair.

I remember as I was growing 
up my father repeatedly 
gave me the same sage 
advice: Never judge anyone 
until you are in their shoes. I 
believe this can apply here too. 
It is hard to know the pain, the 
sorrow, the void death leaves behind 
until you experience it yourself and it 
isn’t until then that you truly appreciate the 
value of the people who step into your life for that 
critical week and offer to do whatever it takes to ease your 
pain and take care of EVERYTHING for you so you can just 
mourn. We are truly grateful for all of your support and 
love.

A little about Marsha’s mom Lucille z”l, may her memory 
be a blessing. She was a sweet, optimistic lady with a 
fighting spirit to the end who hailed from a small town in 
Indiana, a member of the only two Jewish families in town. 
Her parents made sure that she and her three sisters had 
opportunities to find Jewish husbands by sending them 
to bigger towns – Chicago, Indianapolis, New York. This is 
how Lucille ended up here. During her long and wonderful 
marriage to David z”l, she was primarily a mother to 
Marsha and her brother Bruce and a homemaker but on 
the side she became a successful typesetter, working from 
home to service the printing industry. She was a doting 
grandmother to her four loving grandchildren and after a 
long life of 92 years she died peacefully and without pain. 
For more than 10 years Marsha was her caretaker as she 
was for her father David and no one could ask for a better 

and more devoted daughter than David and Lucille had. 
They were lucky to have her care for them and Marsha 
was lucky to have them in her life for so many years. This 
very close bond makes for an even bigger void now and 

therefore your support during the Shiva and beyond 
is felt and appreciated so much more.  

While my wish for you is that you never 
need to sit Shiva for a loved one we 

know that we will all eventually be 
in that spot, needing the support 

of our spouses, children, friends 
and extended community 
to help us cope with a loss 
too great to grasp at that 
moment of deep pain and 
fragility. 

Thanks to your recent 
support for Marsha and 
our family, I now have a 

greater appreciation for 
what that support can mean 

for a bereaved person deep in 
mourning. Marsha and I hope and 

pray to continue to be there for you 
in your time of need as you were there 

for us.  

With gratitude to Hashem and to all of you!  

 Cantor Ofer  Barnoy

On The Other Side of Shiva

CANTOR'S NOTES
by Cantor Ofer Barnoy

Creating a Caring Community
Sad news? Glad news? 

Please share it with us so we can help.
If you know of someone in the hospital, 
at home recuperating, someone who 
suffered a loss in the family, or someone 
who is celebrating a simcha of any kind 
- please take a moment and send us an 
email at clergy@tbsroslyn.org. The more 
we know, the more we can show we care.

   I remember as I was 
growing up my father repeatedly 
gave me the same sage advice: 

Never judge anyone until you are in 
their shoes. I believe this can apply here 
too... until you experience it yourself and 

it isn’t until then that you truly appreciate 
the value of the people who step into your 

life for that critical week to offer to do 
whatever it takes to ease your pain and 

to take care of EVERYTHING for you 
so you can just mourn.

__ Cantor Ofer Barnoy
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In 1965, Hal David and Burt 
Bacharach wrote the classic 

song, “What the World Needs 
Now is Love Sweet Love.” After Dionne Warwick initially 
rejected the idea of recording it, Jackie DeShannon re-
corded the song followed by Dionne Warwick and The Su-
premes in 1968. “What the World 
Needs Now” reached number #7 
on the pop charts in America and 
#1 in Canada. I have been thinking 
that for this High Holy Day period 
of reflection, self-assessment and 
repentance, that what we need 
the most in the world, is ‘kindness, 
sweet kindness.’
The late historian, Will Durant, 
who with his wife Ariel, wrote 
the eleven-volume biography of 
mankind, The Story of Civilization, 
was interviewed on his 94th birthday 
and was asked what lesson he had 
learned from a lifetime of reading 
and writing.  He responded, ‘if you 
insist on one brief answer, I say 
kindness and that is the finest, most 
successful method of behavior of 
any individual to the individuals 
they meet.’
My teacher, the late Rabbi Sidney Greenberg, wrote an 
essay almost fifty years ago entitled, “Make Warm Fuzzies 
Today.” Rabbi Greenberg asked a young student, ‘what did 
you do in school today?’ ‘We made warm fuzzies.’ ‘What 
are warm fuzzies? ‘Well, warm fuzzies are things you say 
to make people feel good.’ The young student's teacher 
had taught her and her classmates a valuable lesson. Rabbi 
Greenberg suggested, “The person who has not learned 
kindness remains uneducated no matter how many 
diplomas adorn his wall or how many degrees that follow 
her signature. The person who has learned to be kind 
has mastered the most vital subject in life’s curriculum.  
A person may not have the opportunity for much formal 
schooling or their familiarity with books not very intimate.  
But if a person has learned to bring a ray of light, where 
there is darkness, a touch of softness where life has been 
hard, a word of cheer to life drooping spirits – that person 
is best equipped to live life as it should be lived.”
Many years ago, syndicated columnist Art Buchwald wrote 
an essay that was later included in ‘Chicken Soup for the 
Soul.” The column was entitled, “Love and the Cabbie.”  

Buchwald wrote about how he would always be nice to 
his cab drivers. His friend, in the cab with him, thought 
Buchwald a fool. Buchwald responded: “I believe that I 
made that taxi driver’s day.  Suppose he has twenty fares 
that day. He is going to be nice to those twenty people 
because I was nice to him. They, in turn, will be kinder to 

their employees and shopkeepers. 
Eventually, the good will spread to 
1,000 people! Now that isn’t bad, 
is it?”
So learning from Art Buchwald, 
here is what I try to do every day. 
When I am in a cab, I ask the driver 
how he is doing today. When I am 
at Ben’s Deli I always say hi to the 
people who bring me coleslaw 
and pickles, clear my dishes and 
make my sandwiches. When the 
conductor on the LIRR takes my 
ticket, I always say hi. When I am 
on the street in Manhattan and I 
see people who look lost, I ask if I 
can help.
In his inaugural address, President 
George W. Bush urged our nation 
to be a kinder and gentler nation. 
I found a website in preparing this 
essay that focuses on being ‘fluent 

in kindness.’ The website urges its readers ‘to practice 
kindness to others, to ourselves and to our planet and to 
make a positive difference in our world.’
So as we continue and conclude our Fall holy day season, I 
would like to suggest a slight recommendation to Hal David 
and Burt Bacharach’s song:
“What the world needs now is kindness, sweet kindness, 
No not just for some, but for everyone.”
As we sit in our Sukkot and in our sacred sanctuary, as 
we join with our family and friends for festive meals and 
reflection on our rabbis’ sermons and messages, let us vow 
to revive the spirit of kindness so needed in our lives, our 
communities and our nation.

Rabbi  Paul  D. Kerb e l

FROM THE DESK OF RABBI KERBEL
by Rabbi Paul D. Kerbel

What the World Needs Now Is Kindness

       I have been thinking that 
for this High Holy Day period...
that what we need the most in 
the world, is ‘kindness, sweet 
kindness.’ Rabbi Greenberg 
suggested, ‘But if a person has 
learned to bring a ray of light, 
where there is darkness, a touch 
of softness where life has been 
hard, a word of cheer to life 
drooping spirits – that person 
is best equipped to live life as it 
should be lived.'

__ Rabbi Paul David Kerbel
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FROM THE PRESIDENT’S DESK
by Rebecca Altman

Yasher Koach

I cannot believe that my first 
high holiday season as presi-

dent of Temple Beth Sholom is 
coming to an end so quickly. I 

greatly enjoyed seeing those of you that I see often, recon-
necting with old friends, and meeting so many new friends. 
The New Year is a time to look ahead to all we plan on  
accomplishing and to reflect on the past and all that we 
have done.  
First, I would like to look back to the time leading up to 
Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur.  Until I was in the midst of 
it all, I never realized the incredible amount of time, energy 
and effort that is involved in preparing for the holidays in a 
synagogue. Donna worked tirelessly for months preparing 
and giving out tickets, speaking with congregants, preparing 
the holiday reader, coordinating the baby sitters; the list 
can go on and on. Dawn, Barbara and Kathy, in the office, 
had to answer hundreds of phone calls and prepare the 
literature that was distributed while still making sure things 
went on “business as usual.” Bob and his staff had to set 
up every room, including thousands of chairs. The clergy 
spent endless hours preparing for the services and writing 
sermons. The High Holiday Committee, chaired by Barry 
Epstein had many daunting tasks including distributing 
honors, finding haftorah readers and shofar blowers, 
manning the honors tables, and finding, coordinating and 
training the ushers and greeters. The educational staff- 
Sharon and Suzy spent months planning all of the childrens’ 
services. There was a committee that polished the silver 
so that everything looked beautiful for the holidays. Todah 
rabah to each of you. We are so fortunate to have such 
a vibrant shul that is so full of life during the holidays. It 
would not be possible without each of you.
Soon we will be celebrating Sukkot as a community. Thank 
you to the generous donors who have purchased our 
sukkah and to those who help assemble and decorate it. 
Each year, the Religious School PA and the Religious School 
and ECC students make and hang the beautiful decorations. 
Please join us on October 1st to help decorate the sukkah. 
The Religious School, ECC, Sisterhood, Men’s Club and 
congregation all have events planned for the week in our 
sukkah. Next is Simchat Torah, a very special time here at 
TBS. We celebrate a complete reading of the Torah. On 
Simchat Torah, we honor 3 individuals who we wish to 
thank for their dedication and commitment to TBS. On 
October 13th, please join us as we recognize and honor:
Cindy Feldman- Kallat Torah
Len Bergman- Hatan Bereishit
Rabbi Cara Weinstein Rosenthal- Kallat Maftir

Yasher Koach to our honorees who are all integral members 
of our kehillah.
Finally, I would like to thank the Executive Board for their 
tireless efforts on behalf of our community.  Each one of 
them plays a very important role.  Please say thank you 
to them when you see them at TBS.  They will be wearing 
nametags, so you can identify them easily.
Michael Schor- Executive Vice President
Carrie Gordon- Vice President of Education
Madeline Yousefzadeh- Vice President of Religious Affairs
Morty Schaja- Vice President of Finance and Fundraising
Ellen Walk- Vice President of Programming
Debbie Dubowsky- Vice President of Membership
Louis Naviasky- Financial Secretary
Lewis Bartell- Secretary
Alan Goldstein- Treasurer
The new year is just beginning and there are so many 
wonderful things happening at Temple Beth Sholom and so 
many dedicated members.  I feel blessed to be a member 
of this kehillah kedosha.

Reb ecca
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The Herbert Tarr North Shore Institute for Adult Jewish 
Education will begin Monday, October 30, 2017 at 7:30 

pm with Ambassador Dan Shapiro as the keynote speaker.
Drawing on his eight years serving in the Obama 
Administration and his current vantage point from Israel 
on the Trump Administration, Ambassador Shapiro will 
review highs and lows, bust some myths and give a 
behind -the-scenes account of Israeli- Palestinian talks, 
the fight over the Iran deal and the many successes in 
U.S.- Israel relations. He will analyze prospects for future 
bilateral cooperation, regional peace and security 
initiatives and some continued dissonance between 
these two close allies in the next four years.
As Israel marks 50 years since the Six Day War, 
Ambassador Shapiro will analyze how the implications 
of that victory continue to resonate in present-day 
Israel and will play a key role in shaping Israel's future 
and the future of the U.S. -Israel relationship.

Please visit our website at herberttarr.org to view course 
descriptions and to print out course registration. Register 
for this year's courses in Jewish studies on Monday nights, 
November 6, 13 and 20, 2017 by mailing registration form 
with your check to:

The  Herbert Tarr North Shore Institute 
c/o Temple Beth Sholom 

401 Roslyn Road
Roslyn Heights, NY 11577

Closing program November 27, 2017 at 7:30 pm: Six Days in 
June - The War That Redefined The Middle East. Following 
the viewing of this groundbreaking documentary, hear two 
community members share their families' experiences 
during the Six Day War. Support TBS through AmazonSmile!

AmazonSmile is a simple and automatic way 
for you to support your favorite charitable 
organization every time you shop, at no cost 
to you. When you shop at smile.amazon.com, 
you’ll find the exact same low prices, vast 
selection and convenient shopping experience 
as Amazon.com, with the added bonus that 
Amazon will donate a portion of the purchase 
price to your favorite charitable organization. 
On your first visit to AmazonSmile, type 
"Temple Beth Sholom, Roslyn Hts NY” in the 
search bar. It will remember your selection, 
and then every eligible purchase you make on 
AmazonSmile will result in a donation to TBS!

FYI

LIBRARY NEWS
By Julie Gittlin, Librarian/
Programming Coordinator

Shalom from the Library! 

September was an exciting month for our Religious 
School Students. Our younger grades participated in 

mock tashlich programs to celebrate the High Holidays. 
We began reading the book Tashlich at Turtle Rock about 
a family who takes a trip to perform the act of tashlich 
together. The book clearly explains all about performing the 
mitzvah of tashlich and why it is important. Each student 
then wrote down something that they would like to do 
without in the New Year on special disappearing paper that 
was thrown into water to dissolve. The symbolism of the 
paper dissolving in the water is always a wonderful hands 
on approach to teaching this ritual.
We were very lucky to have an author visit this month 
as well. The very talented and artistic author Ann Kofsky 
came to speak to the older Religious School students about 
her career and how she goes through the creative writing 
process. Ms. Kofsky was a huge hit with the students who 
got to ask questions and have an interactive lesson on 
Jewish book writing. We look forward to Ms Kofsky visiting 
us again in the future!

Julie

Please help us by returning 
your surveys for inclusion to

inclusion@tbsroslyn.org.

InclUSion
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B'NAI MITZVAH

garret horowitz
Son of

Miriam & Arthur
October 21

amanda liswood
Daughter of

Susanne & Paul
October 28

dylan meirowitz
Son of 

Natalie & Lewis
October 28

JOSH SOLEIMANI
Son of

Debbie & Jeffrey
October 7

L’DOR V’DOR-From Generation to Generation
Create a lasting a legacy of your family’s connection to Temple Beth Sholom with the purchase of an 
engraved brick for the Courtyard in our new Early Childhood and Lifelong Learning Center. You can 

even choose between two sized bricks:

Size 4x8: Cost: $180 per brick or 3 for $500
(Each brick can include 3 lines of text with up to 14 characters)

Size 12x12: Cost: $540 per brick 
     (Each brick can include 8 lines of text with up to 16 characters)

Characters include letters, numbers, symbols, and spaces. 
For more information, contact 

Rebecca Altman at rebrub4@aol.com or Rachel Schor at rschor1234@gmail.com

We will be dedicating newly purchased bricks for the courtyard in the fall
in our Early Childhood & Lifelong Learning Center



Temple Beth Sholom    8

70
C E L E B R A T I N G

 I S R A E L 
1 9 4 8 - 2 0 1 8

What a great start to the 
school year! The class-

rooms are filled with giggles 
and chatter. New friendships are 

forming and the teachers are enjoying getting to know each 
of their students. The children are learning classroom rules 
and routines. They are playing outside, and participating in 

Music, Science and Boppercise classes during the 
day. So much fun and learning is taking place 

already.
While our children laugh, play and learn in 
our temple filled with fun and happiness, 
we cannot ignore the real world around 
us regarding natural disasters and hate 

crimes. We hope that those of you with 
relatives, friends or property in Florida 

and around the country have been able to 
get through this difficult time. Intolerance 

anywhere affects us everywhere. At Temple 
Beth Sholom Early Childhood Center, we  teach the children 
that we are all different from one another and that is what 
makes everyone so special. We all know that values are 
learned at an early age;  we strive to practice the beliefs of 

acceptance and understanding every day at school.
There is so much going on here at the Early Childhood 
Center. Please tell your family, friends and neighbors 
about our program. Drop by the preschool office, call us at  
621-1171 or email me at sfreier@tbsroslyn.org. I look  
forward to giving you a tour of our amazing school.
My wish is for Peace, Health and Equality for the New Year.
L’Shana Tova! Warmly, Suzy 

BARNET & ANNETTE OSTROW 
EARLY CHILDHOOD CENTER
by Suzy Freier, Early Childhood Center Director

		

Thurs-Fri, October 5-6		  Erev & Sukkot Holiday 
		  (No Classes) 
Monday, October 9		  Columbus Day 
		  (No Classes)
Tuesday, October 10		  Pizza in the Hut
		  5:30 PM - 6:30 PM
Thurs-Fri, October 12-13		  Shemini Atzeret & 
		  Simchat Torah 
		  (No Classes)
Wednesday, October 25		  Dad’s Day
		  9:30 AM – 10:30 AM
		  For Our 3 & 4 Year Olds

For inquiries about our school, call us at (516) 621-1171.

October Highlights

Story Time at the ECC

Friendships Forming

Mini Minyan:

Come join other young families with children 0-5 
years old for this interactive and fun Shabbat 
morning service. Mini Minyan is held in the Youth 
Lounge from 10:45-11:45 on October 7, 14 & 28.

For more information, contact:
Rachel Schor at rschor1234@gmail.com

Be part of the dedication!
We will be dedicating 

newly purchased bricks 
for the courtyard in the 
Spring in our Early Childhood 
& Lifelong Learning Center.

Order Deadline 12/29/17

June
2018 
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A s we celebrated Rosh  
Hashana & Yom Kippur, our 

Vav students had a meaningful 
experience of creating their very 

own shofar. In addition to learning how to make and blow 
the shofar, the students learned the deep symbolism of 
the shofar as well as the three T’s: Teshuvah (repentance), 
Tefillah (prayer) and Tzedakah 
(charity).  
Our Zayin students will have 
a Lulav & Etrog workshop in 
honor of the Sukkot holiday. All 
of our students will decorate 
and beautify the TBS Sukkah.  
We will dwell in the sukkah, 
rejoice and sing songs, have a 
snack and shake the lulav and 
etrog. We will partake in our 
ancient tradition of dwelling in 
the sukkah and come together 
as a school community as we 
fulfill the mitzvah of Ley shev 
ba Sukkah (to dwell in the sukkah).  
The four mitzvot are observed while visiting the sukkah. 

•	 USHPIZIN: We welcome guests to the Sukkah. 
•	 ARBA MINIM:  We hold & shake four species of 

plants consisting of palm, myrtle, & willow (LULAV) 
together with citron (ETROG). 

•	 We shake the lulav & etrog every day of Sukkot 
except on Shabbat and recite the blessings over 
them. 

•	 EAT IN THE SUKKAH: We dwell in the Sukkah for 
seven days. It is a mitzvah to entertain and eat 
meals in the Sukkah. 

On Thursday October 12th at 5:30 pm, we will be having 
a Holiday-a-Lot program in honor of Shemini Atzeret and 
Simchat Torah for ECC and Kindergarten-Gan and First 
grade-Aleph students. This interactive service (located in 
the ECC multi-purpose room) will highlight the meaning of 
the holiday. The ECC Director, Suzy Freier and I are looking 
forward to welcoming you and your child to this spirited 
experience. 
On Saturday, October 14th, we will be having our first 
Shabbat Family Study program of the season. This year we 
will be including Aleph and Bet families in the family study.  
We are proud of the level of learning that takes place during 
these Shabbat family-friendly gatherings. I encourage you 
and your child to participate. In addition, please join us 
on various Saturday morning Shabbatot for our interactive 
Mishpacha Family Service (for grades 2-7) led by Joseph 

Soffer and at our Mini Minyan (for ages 3-7) led by Kim 
Weinberg and Julie Gittlin.  
Our Israel @70th kick-off event with IDF Captain Libby 
Weiss highlighted a special conversation about wounded 
soldiers and the personal experience and stories of these 
exceptional IDF soldiers committed to the State of Israel. 

Students of Kitah Hay, Vav and 
Zayin established a connection 
with these soldiers in a 
meaningful way.
We are immersing our 
students in Israeli culture! Our 
Zayin students’ have begun 
a year-long Israel study with 
Senior Shaliach, Ariel Magal 
and the Junior Shaliach, Nimi 
Bejarano of the Israel Center 
of the Sid Jacobson JCC. Their 
focus will encompass different 
Israeli communities’ successes 
and challenges.  Our Shinshin, 
Ella, has been getting to know 

all our students in K-7. If you wish to host Ella for a meal, 
please contact the religious school office. Please check out 
our Religious School hallway bulletin boards to learn all 
about Ella and her life back in Israel. We have started the 
Hebrew word and phrase of the week which can be found 
there as well.

I wish everyone a Chodesh Tov - a good month ahead!

Sharon

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL
by Sharon Solomon, Religious School Director

Opening Day Assembly with Cantor Barnoy, Cantor Judy 
and our new Shinshin, Ella Tagar

Looking Ahead

•	 Sukkot - Thursday/Friday, October 5, 6-  No School
•	 Columbus Day Weekend - No School  

Sunday, October 8, Monday, October 9
•	 Shemini Atzeret - Thursday, October 12- No School
•	 Simchat Torah - Friday, October 13
•	 Shabbat Family Study/Mishpacha Service  

Saturday, October 14
•	 Mishpacha Family Service - Saturday, October 28 

(including Vav/Zayin Torah readers) 
•	 Professional Development for Religious School Staff 

- Tuesday, October 31 (No Religious School)

Mark your calendars for special 
Family Mishpacha High Holiday Services.
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FROM MBS
By Rabbi Sean Jensen &
Rabbi Paul David Kerbel
Co-MBS Directors

MEN’S CLUB 
CORNER
by Evan Wagner, President

L 'Shana Tova Tikatavu to you and your families, wishing 
all of you a sweet New Year. The Men’s Club is in full 

swing and excited for the year ahead. We are looking 
forward to our October event when we will be going to 
Garvies Point Brewery to watch football, have some pizza, 
and of course sample some local beer. I hope you all can 
attend, last year there was a nice turnout and I am hoping 
we can beat that. December 3rd will be our annual blood 
drive. This is your chance to give some of yourself (literally) 
to help others. I hope you can all give some of your time 
for this very important cause. December 9th will be our 
Comedy Night, we have 3 great comedians lined up and as 
always this will be a highlight of the year. More to follow 
on Comedy Night, keep an eye out for the flyer coming out.
Tentative schedule of events:

•	 October 15 – Garvies craft beer and football
•	 December 3 – Blood Drive 
•	 December 9 – Comedy Night 
•	 December 17 – Chanukah Latkes
•	 January 11 – Escape the Room
•	 February 4- World Wide Wrap
•	 March 8 – Passover Wine Tasting (tentative)
•	 March 12 – candle packing/ pizza
•	 March 26th – Scotch Tasting
•	 Men’s Club Shabbat – TBD 
•	 May 10 – Poker/BBQ

*All dates are subject to change 
There are open dates so if anyone has a suggestion or idea 
please do not hesitate to contact me. Or, better yet, come 
to a meeting.  It is only $100 annual membership fee and 
is the best deal in town. I am trying to put a softball team 
together for the spring, again if you are interested please 
send me an email.
I know when I started at Beth Sholom the way I made so 
new friends started with the Men’s Club. Keep looking at 
your emails for upcoming events. I strongly urge you to 
take advantage of this thriving club. If you should have 
any questions or for some reason are not on the Men’s 
Club email list just send me an email asking to be added at 
jevwags@aol.com.

Respectfully Yours,

Evan

Machon Beth Sholom is off to a great start! In our first 
few weeks, we began exploring the themes of the 

High Holy Days with our rabbis and guest speakers Rachel 
Ansellem and Dr. Norman Fried. Metny Divisional Direc-
tor, Mike Hirsch and BethRock USY advisor Robin Feldman  
joined us for our opening evening to encourage our students 
to join our amazing USY chapter!
During the course of the year, we will study about Israel in 
preparation for Israel’s 70th anniversary in April, participate 
in the Nassau Holocaust Center’s Acts of Courage program 
and study bigotry and anti-semitism in ADL’s special teen 
leadership program.
There is still time to join Machon.  Please call Rabbi Kerbel to 
register or to receive more information.
Wishing you a meaningful Sukkot holiday –  Chag Sameach!

Rabbi Paul D. Kerb e l, Co-Director

Mental health counselor and former Religious School teacher 
Rachel Amsellem leads a discussion on the themes of 

Rosh HaShanah and Yom Kippur- "How can we each be a better 
'me' in the year ahead
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The demonstrations that began in Charlottesville, Virginia 
on August 12 not only adversely affected a small and 

vibrant Jewish community, but they also reminded us that 
within our country, groups such as white supremacists and 
neo-Nazis still exist. We may never be able to eradicate the 
hatred displayed by a portion of our society, but that does 
not mean that we should not confront and challenge evil 
when it presents itself so openly.
This weekend of, September 8-10, under the sponsorship 
of UJA Federation of New York, a delegation from New 
York travelled to Charlottesville 
to offer support to the Jewish 
community. Notable attendees to 
this Solidarity Shabbat included 
Dani Dayan, Consul General 
of Israel in New York, Eric S. 
Goldstein, CEO of UJA Federation 
of New York, and Eric Fingerhut, 
National President of Hillel. My 
husband Marty and I, along with 
TBS members Cindy and David 
Feldman, attended this Solidarity 
Shabbat. It was an enlightening 
and moving mission. The weekend 
started with Friday night services 
at the Hillel at the University of 
Virginia, with approximately 100 
students, faculty, and others. 
After services, we enjoyed a 
Unity Shabbat Dinner attended 
by approximately 250 people, 
including participants from the 
diverse university community. 
After dinner, a round table 
discussion was held. Events leading to the demonstrations, 
personal concerns and feelings, and reasons why we chose 
to attend the weekend were explored. The emotions and 
concerns raised about this incident, were both troubling and 
necessary to investigate. The impact had traumatized many 
of the students; one tearfully admitted that she took down 
the mezuzah from her door, since the neo-Nazis had vowed 
to return to the college grounds.
On Shabbat morning, we walked to Congregation Beth 
Israel, passing Emancipation Park (formerly Robert E. Lee 
Park), only two short blocks from where the demonstrations 
and violence began. A meaningful service was led by lay 
leaders, including women. We celebrated with kiddish lunch 
and had the opportunity to engage with members of the 
congregation.
In the late afternoon, we met Rabbi Shlomo and Channa 
Meyer from Chabad House, and enjoyed a seudah shelishsit 
(the customary third meal of Shabbat, eaten in the late 

afternoon before sunset) followed by Havdalah. We had a 
wonderful and lively discussion at the table covering the 
rabbi’s early life in Romania to events of the today. That 
evening, we met six of fifteen people who were welcomed 
to stay at the Chabad House due to displacement from 
Hurricane Irma. Rabbi and Mrs. Meyer were open and frank 
about their phone calls from the mayor of Charlottesville as 
well as the FBI. They are currently in the process of installing 
extra security to the residence.
Consul General Dani Dayan made several comments at 

the conclusion of the service at 
Congregation Beth Israel. Most 
notably, he concluded that the 
events of that fateful weekend 
were “reminiscent of another 
continent in another century.” 
Our weekend visit was an 
affirmation that we will not be 
bystanders. Our presence was 
significant, as a first step in the 
healing process form this hateful 
assault.
Back at Temple Beth Sholom 
we, at Sisterhood, are eagerly 
awaiting Rosh Hashanah, with 
wishes of a year filled with 
health, happiness and peace, 
hoping that our prayers will be 
answered by the closing of the 
Book on Yom Kippur.
Our Sukkah Party, in conjunction 
with Men’s Club, will be on 
October 10, at 7:45. We will 
be seeing a humorous, yet 

meaningful film entitled, Ushpizin (guests). We will enjoy 
foods of Israel and have a great time. 
Everyone loves our Challah Bake events. On October 19, and 
inspired by a presentation at WLJC Convention this past July, 
we will be baking pink challahs, with Shasheret. This national 
organization supports Jewish women and families facing 
breast and ovarian cancer and will present vital information 
about genetic testing for the Jewish community. Come braid 
with us. Our first Lunch & Learn will be on Tuesday, October 
24 right after our Adult Learning classes. It’s wonderful to 
learn, talk and lunch with friends. The Cantor’s class, Hot off 
the Press, will be starting just two days later on October 26 at 
8:00. As you can see, Sisterhood has an action packed month 
planned. Please become a member and be part of it.
L’Shana Tova to all,

Roz & Roya

SISTERHOOD SCOOP
by Roz Landsman & Roya Mizrahi 
Co-Presidents

Participating in UJA-Federation of New York’s Solidarity 
Mission to Charlottesville, VA, are 

(left to right) Rosalyn Landsman and Cindy Feldman of our 
Sisterhood with Rabbi Jake Rubin of U VA Hillel; 

Eric Goldstein, CEO of UJA-Federation of New York; 
Martin Landsman; Dani Dayan, Israel’s Consul General 

in New York; & Dr. David Feldman.

Solidarity Weekend in Charlottesville, Virginia
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TREE OF LIFE
Create a lasting legacy of your family's connections 
to Temple Beth Sholom with the purchase of a leaf 
to be added to our Tree of Life in the gallery. You 
can choose from two sizes:

small leaf: $180

Large Leaf: $360
Please contact the Temple office to purchase your 
leaf at 516-621-2288 x110 or 111.

I t was a wonderful summer at Beth Sholom Day Camp! 
It is such a pleasure for us to see our campers grow 

as people throughout the summer.  We watched young 
children who were afraid to LOOK at the pool on day one, 
JUMP into the deep end by the end of camp. We saw our 
Counselors In Training develop skills for working with 
young children and hone them as the summer progressed.  
We cheered when campers of all ages with a fear of heights 
climbed to the top of our climbing wall and looked down 
with a huge sense of accomplishment.  We hugged and 
cried when some of us won and some of us lost Color War.
These are typical examples of growth that we see year after 
year at camp.  We know that our campers met these goals 
that were set for them at the beginning of the season:
ü	 Acquire new skills
ü	 Live and play harmoniously with others
ü	Make appropriate independent choices
ü	 Be excellent role models for peers
ü	 Be flexible and react appropriately in all situations
Holly and Heath wish all of our campers, staff, camp 
parents and friends a successful and enjoyable school 
year! See you in 2018!

Holly & Heath

DAY CAMP NEWS
by Holly Firestone, Camp Director &
Heath Levine, Assistant Camp Director
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Rebecca & Michael Altman
Sophia & Ross Auerbach
Anita & Bill Baron
Susan & Lewis Bartell
Susan & Boaz Ben-Moshe
Sanford Berger
Felice & Len Bergman
Linda & Melvin Bernstein
Caryn & Michael Beyer
Harriet & Harvey Beyer
Lauren & Phillip Beyer
Lori & Stephen Beyer
Sheila & Arnold Broser
Suzan & Joe Bruck
Debbie & Jim Buslik
Carolyn & John Canova
Sherri & Drew Caplin
Ester & Allan Causanschi
Debbie & Jay Dubowsky
Beth & Marc Eichenholtz
Arlene & Daniel Fisher
Carol & Ira Fishman
Eva & Sanford Gerber
Judith Goldberg

Phyllis & Steven Goldenberg
Jeanne & Mark Goldman
Karen & Jim Goldstick
Carrie & Harold Gordon
Aaron Halegua
Carly & Josh Halegua
Pearl & Nathan Halegua
Susan & Jon Held
Louise & Robert Hersh
Marilyn Hoch
Marilyn & Patrick Jacques
Beatrice Karten
Arlene & Seymour Katz
Cynthia & Ronnie Katz
Mindy & Steven Kober	
Lisa & Richard Levine
Rita & David Levy
Marcia & Mark Lilling
Amy & Alan Littman
Diane & Steve Lovell
Amy & Marc Magid
Judi & Andrew Marcus
Jill & Louis Naviasky
Batsheva & Ronald Ostrow

Sharon & Rubin Pikus
Tina & Paul Rotstein
Dara & Brian Rubenstein 
Marilyn & Barry Rubenstein
Rebecca & Morty Schaja
Rose & Alan Schecter
Lisa & Jim Schlesinger
Rachel & Michael Schor
Sandra & Steve Seltzer
Robin & Barry Simonson
Robbin & Jack Soleimani
Stephanie & Jeffrey Sorkin
Selda Steckler
Evelyn & Michael Stein
Sarah & Avi Stein
Doris Tolins
Ellen & Paul Walk
Laurie & Stuart Wilkins
Shoshanna Wingate
Phyllis & Alan Wolpert
Dorine & Robert Wulwick
Susan & Alan Zelman
Debora & Itzchak Zivari

In Proverbs 27:18 Joshua says:

“Whoever tends the tree will eat its fruit.”
As the protégé and successor of Moses, Joshua was a dreamer and a doer - a visionary and 

leader who ultimately led the Jews into Israel.

Contributors to The Joshua Society will be both dreamers and 
doers, leading and strengthening for tomorrow.

Rose & Alan Schecter
In honor of the birth of their granddaughter, Yael Samara

Glen Krebs
In memory of his father, Howard

Why not sponsor a Sunday minyan breakfast? 
Your contribution will celebrate a simcha or honor the memory of a loved one.

In addition, a particularly meaningful way to commemorate a milestone in your life is to 
sponsor a Kiddush on Saturday morning, thereby sharing your simcha with the Temple family.

Please call: David Oestreich at 621-3046 or the Temple office at 621-2288 
for details or to reserve a date.

We are grateful to the following members who have 
sponsored Sunday Minyan breakfasts in Septermber:
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TEMPLE BETH SHOLOM HAS 
A LONG, RICH HISTORY 
OF SERVING THE JEWISH 
COMMUNITY OF ROSLYN.

Since 1951, we have provided a wide tent, a 
nurturing spiritual home in which Jews are 
welcome in good times and in times of need. 
We are known for inspirational worship, 
celebration of life cycle events, creative Jewish 
education, exceptional clergy and leadership. 
We offer three outstanding religious schools, as 
well as cutting edge adult education programs, 
and unequaled family learning programs.

TBS is a proud, generous, caring Jewish 
community. Members are frequently moved to 
demonstrate their support of our goals, both 
as volunteers and with financial donations. We 
appreciate their gifts of time and money: they 
are all gifts from the heart.

Thank you in advance  
for your generosity!

Our “WISH LIST.”
This year TBS has identified a 
“Wish List” to guide all of those who 
are inspired to donate financially!

For more information, please call Donna Bartolomeo, 
Executive Director at 516-621-2288 or Morty Schaja, 
Vice President of Finance and Fundraising, 
fundraising@tbsroslyn.org. 

1.	 	Handicapped accessibility in Sanctuary $150K
2.	 	Hearing Impared headphones $2500 each
3.	 	Visually impaired prayer books $3600
4.	 	Renovate Lower Level Multi-Purpose Room 		

$25,000
5.	 �	Renovate Religious School bathrooms  

(2) $25,000 each
6.	 	New air conditioning unit (small) $25,000
7.	 	Boardroom furniture $17,000 sponsored
8.	 	Carpet in Boardroom $8,000 sponsored
9.	 New Talisim (50) $2000 sponsored
10.		Special-needs teacher (3) $8,000 each for  

	1 school year
11.		Rabbinic Intern $12,000
12.		Socail Media Assistant $10,000
13.		Early Childhood classroom furniture $10,000
14.		ECC playground equiptment $5000
15.		Resurface playground $75,000
16.		Shinshin program sponsored 2016-2017
17.		iPads Religious School $1000 each sponsored
18.		Shinshin program 2017-2018 $7000
19.		Game room equipment- bubble hockey, pool 		

table, ping pong tables (Day Camp)  $3500
20.		Arts & crafts tent (Day Camp) $6000
21.		Sports equipment (Day Camp) $2000
22.	 Refurbishment & renovation of The Hyams  

 Judaica Museum $25,000
23.	 Sponsorship & maintenance of all ornamental    	

 Temple silver  $18,000



The Ethical Life
Jewish Values in an Age of Choice 

led by Rabbi Alan B. Lucas
From political and financial scandals to rapid progress in biomedical science and technology, the 
complex issues of modern society are, at their core, issues of ethical and moral concern. Now, more 
than ever, we require a solid understanding of how Jewish ethics can inform our discussions and 
decisions about the critical questions of the day. Each session of The Ethical Life includes a short 
video lecture featuring JTS faculty members and other expert scholars, text study, and guided group 
discussion led by Rabbi Alan Lucas. Join us for this unique opportunity to study the sources of Jewish 
ethics in their original and learn how we can apply them today
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I t appears that this year the Torah Fund Flyer 
was not sent to each member of Temple 

Beth Sholom. Those of you who opted out of 
“flyers by mail” and instead opted in for “flyers 
on line,” don’t have a flyer in your possession, 
unless you printed it from the Internet. No 
fear, just let me know and I will send you one 
immediately (contact information below).
Our Torah Fund campaign is in full swing, and I would 
like to take this opportunity to thank all our donors 
for their generous support. By the time you read this 
article, many of you have either sent in your checks, or 
you will soon receive a reminder from me to support 
Torah Fund.In the words of our WLCJ International Torah 
Fund Chair Randy Schwartz: “We must ensure that our 

Torah Fund
Commemorate an occasion or send condolences and help educate Rabbis, Cantors and Educators 

at Conservative-movement seminaries. Contact Janet Eder at 516-330-1279 or at
Jcohene@aol.com for certificates ($18 each) and cards.

TORAH FUND
by Janet Cohen Eder

Fall Semester: October 15, 22, 29 | November 5, 12, 19
9:30 – 11:30 AM in the Pikus Lifelong Learning Center

Cost including materials: $50 for all six sessions

Make checks payable to Temple Beth Sholom, earmarked The Ethical Life.
Mail to: Temple Beth Sholom | 401 Roslyn Road | Roslyn Heights, NY 11577

Questions? Contact Dawn Ruggiero at 516.621.2288 x111 or druggiero@tbsroslyn.org
This course is made possible through the generous support of JTS’s Hereld Institute for Jewish Studies.

synagogues, schools, summer camps, universities 
and communal agencies have skilled clergy to 
provide leadership so that we may stay strong and 
prosper…. Our Torah Fund Campaign provides us 
the opportunity to raise the funds to ensure that 
our places of learning remain healthy and strong 
and afford our students the opportunities to 

learn, to stand proudly on our bimahs, from which they 
can continue to welcome us into our synagogues for many 
years to come. Mah Tovu – “How Good” 
Our goal is more important than ever. We must continue 
supporting the future leaders of the Conservative Move-
ment – continue to provide a high level of education and 
training for all the Jewish leaders of tomorrow. 

Janet



You are cordially invited to attend the
temple beth sholom cocktail reception

On behalf of 
UJA-Federation of New York
Honoring

Lisa and Richard Levine
Thursday, November 16, 2017 • 7:30 pm

Temple Beth Sholom , 401 Roslyn Road, Roslyn, New York

Chairs: Dr. Debbie Dubowsky, Pearl Halegua, Louis Naviasky

Dietary Laws Observed • Please respond by Wednesday, November 8, 2017.

Couvert: $54 per person
The couvert represents the value of 
the event and is not tax-deductible.

For more information, please contact Adam Wolfthal at 516.762.5857 or wolfthala@ujafedny.org.
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Our temple office needs 
some helping hands for 
our mailings. If  you are 
able to help us out even 
for just a few hours, 
please call the main 
office at 621-2288 
ext. 110, 111.

Beginner Canasta
Canasta is back and enjoying renewed 

interest with people of all ages. Join us as 
we learn this exciting and strategic game 
with certified Canasta League of America 

teachers. Cost $160 for 6 sessions.

Evening classes begin 
Tuesday, October 31

7:00 -9:00 pm
Daytime classes begin 

Wednesday, November 1.
10:15 am to 12:15 pm

For more information contact 
Cindy Katz at: ckat625@aol.com

$15 material fee paid at first class

Join Rabbi Paul Kerbel for an 
"After Kiddush Study" on select 

Shabbatot following services and 
the Kiddush. The next study session 
will take place from approximately 
12:30-1:15. We will look at selected 
comments by the noted lawyer 
Alan Dershowitz from his 2001 
book, The Genesis of Justice, 
looking at the stories of the first 
book of the Torah through the eyes of religion and 
justice. Feel free to bring your lunch and dessert from 
kiddush to our class!

Looking Ahead...
After Kiddush Study
Saturday, October 14
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(from 8/16/17 through  9/20/17)

RABBI’S FUND 
In memory of Marian Radutzky 
  Jack Krampf 
In honor of Rabbi Lucas & Rabbi Kerbel for their role in 
Jordan & Amelia’s AufRuf 
  Helene & Scott Lurie 
In honor of the marriage of Jordan Lurie  & Amelia 
Ahlgren  
  Maris & Andy Rosenberg 
In memory of Roger Gordon’s mom 
  Nancy & Mitchell Charnas 
In honor of Marvin Yarnell’s birthday 
  Suzanne Yarnell 
In honor of Jordana & Spencer Levine 
  Ellen Walk 
In memory of Lucille Kain 
  Melody & Harvey  Alstodt 
  Rebecca & Morty Schaja 
  Steve Monas 
  Jack Krampf 
  Sharon & Rubin Pikus 
  Cheryl & Mark Friedman 
In honor of the baby naming of Mindi & Richard 
Feldman’s granddaughter, Drew Paisley 
  Mindi & Richard Feldman 
In honor of the Bat Mitzvah of Sophie Gerson 
  Rebecca & Michael Altman 
In memory of Marilyn Naviasky 
  Wendy & Scott Siegel 
In honor of Arnold Goldstein’s 90th Birthday 
  Leatrice Baron 
In memory of Gertrude Sobolow 
  Janet Eder 
In memory Gerald Monter 
  Marilyn & Elliot Monter 
In honor of Sharon & Rubin Pikus’ 50th anniversary 
  Karen & Robert Spitalnik 
  Anita & Bill Baron 
In honor of Rabbi Lucas, Rabbi Kerbel & Cantor Barnoy 
with gratitude 
  Daniela & Steven Klein 
In memory of Harold Margulies 
  Anita Margulies 
In honor of Rabbi Lucas 
  Allison Fried & Tyson Bidner 
In memory of Brett Cooper 
  Jerry & Karen Karlik 
In memory of Rikki Kessler 
  Yale Kessler 
In honor of Rabbi Paul & Melissa Kerbel 
  Rebecca & Michael Altman 
In honor of the Auf Ruf of Benjamin Cahn & Brea Inkles 
  Thelma & Arnold Goldstein 

In honor of the birth of Pearl & Nathan Halegua’s grandson, 
Jax Reid 
  Mahvash & Mansour Zarabi 
In memory of Stuart Kaufman 
  Kim & Brad Kaufman 
General Donation
  Doris & David Gladstone 
BERNICE & ALBERT B. COHEN ENDOWMENT FUND 
In memory of Lucille Kain 
  Amy & Marc Magid 
  Arlene & Danny Fisher 
  Jill & Louis Naviasky 
In honor of the wedding of Donna Sonnenfeld & Gary Marx 
  Rebecca & Michael Altman 
In honor of the birth of Rose & Alan Schecter’s 
granddaughter, Yael Samara 
  Lisa & Richard Levine 
  Amy & Marc Magid 
  Jill & Louis Naviasky 
  Rebecca & Michael Altman 
  Rachel & Michael Schor 
In honor of the birth of Pearl & Nathan Halegua’s grandson, 
Jax Reid 
  Rebecca & Michael Altman 
  Rachel & Michael Schor 
  Lisa & Richard Levine 
  Amy & Marc Magid 
  Jill & Louis Naviasky 
In honor of the birth of Susan & Alan Zelman’s 
granddaughter, Melanie 
  Lisa & Richard Levine 
RABBI ARIO S. HYAMS JUDAICA MUSEUM FUND 
In honor of the birth of Bat-Sheva & Nathan Slavin’s 
granddaughter, Mia Bella 
  Mahvash & Mansour Zarabi 
  Judy Goldberg 
  Arlene & Sy Katz 
In memory of Marian Radutzky 
  Selma & Leonard Zoref 
BERNICE COHEN EARLY CHILDHOOD CENTER FUND 
In honor of Arlene & Danny Fisher’s daughter’s wedding 
  Pearl & Nathan Halegua 
SIDNEY & RUTH KAHAN CHESED FUND 
In memory of Gerald Monter 
  Edith & Leonard Kliegman 
In memory of Samuel Rosenwasser 
  Alan Rosenwasser 
In memory of Lester Yudenfriend 
  Phyllis & Elliot Pellman 
In memory of Lucille Kain 
  Edith & Leonard Kliegman 
  Alice Zwillenberg 
In memory of Lila Horowitz 
  Leatrice Baron 
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  Edith & Leonard Kliegman
In memory of Claire Gordon 
  Elaine & Michael Krolick 
  Jon, Alissa, Jacob & Julie Krolick 
  Rob, Amy, Jonah & Gabe Krolick 
In honor of the marriage of Leatrice Baron’s grandson 
Benjamin Cahn to Brea Inkles 
  Edith & Leonard Kliegman 
ARTHUR GOLDBERG SOCIAL ACTION & CULTURAL ARTS 
PROGRAM FUND 
In honor of the marriage of Jordan Lurie & Amelia 
Ahlgren 
  Rachel & Jared Friedmann 
In memory of Marilyn Naviasky 
  Rachel & Jared Friedmann 
In memory of David Pisetzner 
  Rachel & Jared Friedmann 
In memory of Susan Levine Brill 
  Rachel & Jared Friedmann 
In honor of the birth of Rose & Alan Schecter’s 
granddaughter, Yael Samara
  Dorine & Robert Wulwick 
  Judy Goldberg 
  Arlene & Sy Katz 
In honor of the birth of Pearl & Nathan Halegua’s 
grandson, Jax Reid 
  Judy Goldberg 
  Arlene & Sy Katz 
  Cindy & David Feldman 
  Evelyn & Michael Stein 
In honor of the engagement of Miriam & Stephen 
Silverman’s daughter Ilana to Ryan Mulcahy 
  Cindy & David Feldman 
In honor of the marriage of Leatrice Baron’s grandson 
Benjamin Cahn to Brea Inkles 
  Judy Goldberg 
MALKA’S FUND FOR LIFE LONG LEARNING 
In honor of Toby & Ami Shebiro 
  Ellen & Paul Walk 
In honor of the Bar Mitzvah of Jace Yagoda 
  Rebecca & Michael Altman 
HAROLD KALB PRAYERBOOK FUND 
In memory of Marian Radutzky 
  Ellen & Paul Walk 
In memory of Lucille Kain 
  Laurie & Arthur Zagelbaum 
In memory of Lila Horowitz 
  Judy Goldberg 
LISA & JIM SCHLESINGER CAMP RAMAH FUND 
In honor of Alice Zwillenberg’s 87th birthday 
  Lisa & Jim Schlesinger 
In memory of Lucille Kain 
  René Kelbick 

In honor of the Auf Ruf of Benjamin Cahn & Brea Inkles 
  Lisa & Jim Schlesinger 
ZELMAN COLLEGE TEXTBOOK FUND 
In honor of the birth of Susan & Alan Zelman’s 
granddaughter, Melanie 
  Dorine & Robert Wulwick 
  Rebecca & Michael Altman 
In honor of the marriage of Helene & Scott Lurie’s son 
Jordan to Amelia Ahlgren 
  Ellen & Paul Walk 
In honor of our dear friend Joseph Sobel on the occasion of 
his 96th birthday 
  The Walk Family 
PAUL SHIPPER MUSIC FUND 
In honor of Sandy & Eli Berger for leading a beautiful 
Shabbat Service 
  Rachel & Jared Friedmann 
In memory of Lucille Kain 
  Phyllis & Elliot Pellman 
  Lisa & Jim Schlesinger 
  Judy Goldberg 
  Rebecca & Michael Altman 
  Sandi & David Nussbaum 
  Dorine & Robert Wulwick 
  Sheila Barth 
  Paula & Michael Margulis 
  Linda Borsykowsky 
  Leatrice Baron 
  Barbara & Alan Kaplan 
  Risa & Michael Doherty 
  Phyllis Fried & Steven Goldenberg 
  Audrey & Gary Bernhardt 
  Wende Jager-Hyman & Arnold Hyman 
  Marjorie & Phil Adler 
  Nadine & Lewis Kesten 
  Linda Leaf 
  Susan & Alan Zelman 
  Arlene & Sy Katz 
  Karen & Robert Spitalnik 
  Anita & Bill Baron 
  Marilyn & Barry Rubenstein 
  Daniela & Steven Klein 
  Marilyn Hoch 
  Denise & Martin Harman 
  Harriet & Mark Chertok 
  Ann & Abraham Winter 
  Evelyn & Michael Stein 
GENERAL DONATION 
In memory of Marian Radutzky 
  Myrna & Hershey Rosen 
  Anita Wasserman 
  Phyllis Rosen 
In memory of Lester Yudenfriend 
  Andrea Weiner 
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In memory of Lucille Kain 
  Kim Lewis 
KIDDUSH FUND 
In honor of the birth of the grandson of Suzan & Joe 
Bruck, Levi Ezra 
  Phyllis & Steve Goldenberg 
In memory of Lila Horowitz 
  David H. Oestreich 
In memory of Lucille Kain 
  Robin & Barry Simonson 
  David Oestreich 
WILLIAM SPIELMAN SOLOMON SCHECHTER 
SCHOLARSHIP FUND 
In memory of Lucille Kain 
  Harriet Rosen 
  Stacey & Mark Silverman 
In memory of Murray Gabor 
  Judith Seltz 
In honor of the birth of Rose & Alan Schecter’s 
granddaugher, Yael Samara 
  Harriet Rosen 
  Stacey & Mark Silverman 
In honor of the birth of Pearl & Nathan Halegua’s 
grandson, Jax Reid 
  Harriet Rosen 
  Stacey & Mark Silverman  
THE INCLUSION FUND 
In honor of the birth of Pearl and Nathan Halegua’s 
grandson, Jax Reid Halegua 
  Dorine & Robert Wulwick 
  Cindy & David Feldman 
YAHRZEIT DONATIONS 
In memory of Vera Glotzer 
  Dr. David Glotzer 
In memory of Dorothy Goodman 
  Phylllis Lovett 
In memory of Bernard Rosenberg 
  Maris & Andy Rosenberg 
In memory of Samuel Yaffe 
  Howard Yaffe 
In memory of Gussie Putterman 
  Helen & Burt Putterman 
In memory of Charlotte Rich 
  Judi Marcus & Family 
In memory of George Wolpert 
  Phyllis & Alan Wolpert 
In memory of Abraham Winokur 
  Charles Winokur 
In memory of Martha Schwartz 
  Barbara & Dr. David Schwartz 
In memory of Samuel Schwartz 
  Barbara & Dr. David Schwartz 
In memory of Marvin Hoch 
  Marilyn Hoch 

In memory of Bezalel Ferstenberg 
  Richard Ferstenberg 
In memory of Dorothy Einhorn 
  Roslyn Karmin
In memory of Darioush Zareh 
  Parvaneh Zareh 
In memory of Regina Liebman
  Rosita Tenembaum 
In memory of Phoebe Danto 
  Alice Opell & Dr. H. Barry 
In memory of Mack J. Opell 
  Alice Opell & Dr. H. Barry 
In memory of Milton Berkowitz, M.D. 
  Alice Opell & Dr. H. Barry 
In memory of Sydney Gladstone 
  Doris & David Gladstone 
In memory of Rose Schlusselberg 
  Marcia & Larry Atlas 
In memory of Bernice Cohen 
  Ruth Resnick 
In memory of Marian Radutzky 
  Ruth Resnick 
In memory of Miriam Rosenberg 
  Ellen & Tobias Pieniek 
In memory of Yehoshua Nadler 
  Lydia Seggev 
In memory of Shirley Sabina Berkowitz 
  Ami & Toby Shebiro 
In memory of Betty Keret 
  Ossnat & Fred Koenig 
In memory of Eva Gaspar 
  Nina & Andrew Gaspar 
In memory of Halina Weiss 
  Helen & Burton Putterman 
In memory of Ethel Schaja 
  Georgine Schaja 
In memory of Clara Karmin 
  Roslyn Karmin 
In memory of Darioush Zareh 
  Cyrus Zareh 
In memory of Morris Adoff 
  Mindy Golodny 
In memory of Isadora Roth 
  Dr. Joshua Roth 
In memory of Sarah Shermer 
  Susan Grossman 
In memory of Bess Orkin 
  Carolyn Metzger Canova 
In memory of Jeffrey Michael Goldman 
  Jeanne & Mark Goldman 
In memory of Harry Rabinowitz 
  Morton Roberts 
In memory of Steven Anapolle 
  Lynne & Larry Kanner 

(from 8/16/17 through  9/20/17)
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Special Funds (Optional) Minimum Donation $18

Bernice & Albert B. Cohen Endowment Fund
The Wingate USY Scholarship Fund

Lisa & Jim Schlesinger -  Camp Ramah
Malka’s Fund for Lifelong Learning

The Arthur Goldberg Social Action And Cultural Arts Program
MBS Scholarship Fund

Milton Horowitz Religious School Fund
Bernice Cohen Preschool Fund

Paul Shipper Music Fund
Rabbi’s Fund
Kiddush Fund

Rabbi Ario S. & Tess Hyams Judaica Museum Fund
Rabbi Joseph P. Sternstein Memorial Fund

Ruth and Sidney Kahan Chesed Fund
Ted Geffner Educational Scholarship Fund

William Spielman Solomon Schechter Scholarship Fund
Yahrzeit Fund

Zelman College Textbook Fund
Inclusion Fund
Shinshin Fund

Other Donations:
	 Harold Kalb Prayerbook Fund	 $36
	 Library Fund	 $25
	 Max Greenfield Bible Fund	 $75
	 Mel Hoffman Torah Maintenance Fund	 $30

Do you need a new gift idea for a special birthday 
or anniversary? Perhaps a brand new baby? 

We have a most exciting 
and different way to 
commemorate your special 
occasions. Our Rabbi Ario 
S. & Tess Hyams Judaica 
Museum's curator Bat-Sheva 
Slavin has the perfect gift 
for you to share with TBS. 
We can purchase or endow 
a new piece for the museum 
that will be displayed during 
our exhibits. For a private consultation, please 
contact Bat-Sheva at bslavin@syjcc.org.

A Very Special Gift

In memory of Leon A. Katz 
  Susan & Lee Schulman 
In memory of Samuel Meisner 
  Paulette & Samuel Waiser 
In memory of Clara Cohen
  Jane Cohen 
In memory of Arthur I. Smook 
  Linda & Richard Smook 
In memory of Cara Florence Bass 
  Stuart Bass & Family 
In memory of Howard Krebs 
  Glenn A. Krebs 
In memory of Archie Wilkins 
  Laurie & Stuart Wilkins 
In memory of Ezra Hollander 
  Lucille Kupietz 
In memory of Philip H. Lerman 
  Jeffrey Lerman, Ian Lerman, Bonnie Lerman & 
  Alison Lerman
In memory of Harriet Gallancy 
  Joan Baraf 
In memory of Lucille Kain 
  Alice, Evelyn & Dan & Rhonda & Bruce 
In memory of Bracha & Jacob Stein 
  Sarah & Avi Stein 
In memory of Abraham Feldman 
  Philip Feldman 
In memory of Miriam Levy 
  Rita & David Levy 
In memory of Jolan Galambos 
  Irene Galambos 
In memory of Irving Strassler 
  Leila & Robert Strassler 
In memory of David Howard
  Bette & Philip Howard 
In memory of Sarah Zareh 
  Cyrus Zareh 
In memory of Elie Mavorkas 
  Alberte & Leonard Wadler 
In memory of David Frank 
  Helen Frank & Family 
In memory of Eric Mallis 
  Drew Mallis 
In memory of Lena Kornheiser 
  Charles Kornheiser 
In memory of Lillie & Arthur Kliegman 
  Gladys Kliegman 
In memory of Florence Rosenberg 
  Maris & Andy Rosenberg 
Donation 
  Galina Marder 
  Jeannette & Alvin Bregman 

(from 8/16/17 through  9/20/17)
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ARCHITECTURAL 
MASTERPIECE

110 Walt Whitman Road, Huntington Station, NY, 11746. 631.549.7401 | © 2017 Douglas Elliman 
Real Estate. All material presented herein is intended for information purposes only. While, this 
information is believed to be correct, it is represented subject to errors, omissions, changes or 
withdrawal without notice. All property information, including, but not limited to square footage, 
room count, number of bedrooms and the school district in property listings should be verified 
by your own attorney, architect or zoning expert.   Equal housing opportunity.

AILEEN MURSTEIN
Lic. Assoc. R. E. Broker 
516.629.2291 (o) 
516.317.6007 (m)
aileen.murstein@elliman.com
elliman.com/aileenmurstein

JODI COHEN
Lic. R. E. Salesperson 
516.627.2800 (o) 
917.902.7599 (m)
jodi.cohen@elliman.com 
jodicohen.elliman.com 

15 Shelter Lane | Roslyn Heights | Price Upon Request | Designed by renowned architect Brian Shore of Locust Valley and 
located in the heart of Roslyn’s Country Club section. Approximately 5,100 square feet with 7 bedrooms and 7 full baths (all en suite),  
2 half-baths, gourmet chef’s kitchen with open layout to family room, main floor master suite, and 2-car heated garage. Features include 
soaring ceilings and skylights, hardwood floors, central air, gas heat (six zones), full house generator, central vacuum, children’s play 
area, and so much more. Beautiful and private backyard. Web# 2923093.
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If you are interested in buying or selling a home, please contact Eva  
for a personal and confidential home consultation as  

well as a free market analysis.

Eva Drabkin, Esq.
Associate Real Estate Broker
516.484.1800 ext.262
c.516.978.1050
evadrabkin@danielgale.com

All Offices Are Individually Owned And Operated.

Roslyn Office • 516.484.1800 •1400 Old Northern Blvd., Roslyn, NY

danielgale.com
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Do you have a child or grandchild in College? 

Do you want to keep them connected to 
Temple Beth Sholom? 

For only $50.00 per student (Sisterhood 
Member) or $65 (non-Sisterhood Member), 
Sisterhood will send a package of holiday 
goodies 4 times a year. A small package on 
Rosh Hashanah, and packages for Hanukkah, 
Purim and Pesach. Just let us know names and 
addresses.  

Any questions, please contact: 
Barbara Kaplan at Barbara@AllKidsFair.com 
or Phyllis Goldenberg at pdfried@aol.com

College Youth

 ®® 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 

 Being home never felt so good... 

We offer a full range of services from our expert 
care team ensuring on­going client satisfaction 

                 Available Services: 
  Registered Nurses to conduct homecare assessments/PRI 

assessments 
   State certified Home Health Aides             
   State certified Personal Care Aides      
   Live-in and around-the-clock care  

 No Minimum Hours!

    Call to speak to a Home Care Specialist 
 

    1-877-292-5050  
    Available 24 hrs.    7 days a week 

    Licensed Home Health Care Agency 

Serving NEW YORK: Nassau, 
Suffolk, Manhattan, Queens, 
Brooklyn, Bronx, Westchester  
 
NEW JERSEY: Bergen, Passaic, 
Essex, Hudson Counties  

NY office only NJ office only 

We maintain the very       
highest standard of care. 

Our caregivers are all 
screened and trained 

beyond state requirements. 
All of our caregivers are 

insured and bonded 

Visit the Judaica Shoppe by Appointment
Please contact: Cindy Katz at ckat625@aol.com 

or 516-697-3717
Or Amy Magid at ampm61@gmail.com 

or 516-625-4558
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Mazel Tov To: 
Sharon & Rubin Pik us on their 50th anniversary.
Pearl & Nathan Halegua on the birth of their grandson, Jax Reid Halegua. Proud 
parents are Joshua & Carly Halegua.
Drs. Rose & Alan Schecter on the birth of their granddaughter, Yael Samara. Proud 
parents are Amy & Jordan Schecter.
Wendy and Leonard Rosmarin on the birth of their grandson, Graham Bennett Shlisky. 
Proud parents are Debbie and Mike Shlisky, big brothers are Clark and Reed.
Rabbi Paul and Melissa Kerbel on the engagement of their son Judah to Eliana Shields.
Mark and Stacey Silverman and Harriet Rosen on the engagement of their son/
grandson, Max to Julia Posluns, daughter of Felicia and David Posluns from Toronto.
Sarah and Ken Alvandi on the engagement of their daughter Sharon to Ben Alterman.
Rena and Andy Goodman on the birth of their granddaughter, Milan Zara Sabet. Proud 
parents are Ariel and Ryan Sabet.

Our Sincere Condolences To:
Marsha Barnoy on the death of her beloved mother, Lucille Kain.
Bradley Kaufman on the death of his beloved father, Stuart Kaufman.
Louis Badolato on the death of his beloved mother, Phyllis Badolato.
Amy Grossberg on the death of her beloved mother, Sidel Cooper.

Get Well To:
Ariel Slavin

Thank You:
Marsha Barnoy, Bruce Kain and their families would like to thank the TBS community 
for their compassion and support during the difficult time following the passing of their 
mother and grandmother, Lucille Kain z"l.
David Sobolow & Deborah Brosowsky would like to thank the temple family for their 
donations in memory of Gertrude Sobolow z"l and many thanks to Rabbi Paul Kerbel & 
Cantor Ofer Barnoy for their help & support at this difficult time.

Temple Beth Sholom
401 Roslyn Road
Roslyn Heights, NY  11577
(516) 621-2288 
www.tbsroslyn.org
 

Rabbi
Alan B. Lucas

Cantor
Ofer Barnoy

Associate Rabbi
Paul D. Kerbel

Executive Director
Donna Bartolomeo

Religious School Director
Sharon Solomon

Early Childhood Center Director
Suzy Freier

Co-MBS Directors
Rabbi Sean Jensen
Rabbi Paul D. Kerbel

Camp Director
Holly Firestone

Assistant Camp Director
Heath Levine

Endowment President
Steve Seltzer

Museum Curator
Bat-Sheva Slavin
  
President
Rebecca Altman

Executive Vice President
Michael Schor

Co-Presidents of Sisterhood
Rosalyn Landsman
Roya Mizrahi

President of Men’s Club
Evan Wagner

Co-Presidents of  
Religious School PTA
Lisa Berger
Miriam Horowitz

Bulletin Editor
Deborah Brosowsky

Graphic Designer
Barbara Cooper

TEMPLE FAMILY

Visit our website 
www.tbsroslyn.org

Follow us on Facebook
www.facebook.com/tbsroslyn

Stay up to date with all the events at TBS by 
connecting with us through our website & social media.

October 18, 2017 - Flamenco Dancing 
Inclusion Fundraiser

November 16, 2017 - UJA Dinner 
 Honorees: Lisa and Richard Levine

December 10, 2017 - Cantor's Concert
February 3, 2018 - Club TBS
May 15, 2018 - Annual Gala
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DAILY MINYAN SCHEDULE 
Sunday Mornings 9:00 AM ◊ Monday - Friday Mornings 6:45 AM ◊ Sunday - Thursday Evenings 7:30 PM
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Sukkot
Wednesday Evening, October 4	 6:15 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	 6:13 PM

Thursday, October 5
Sukkot, First Day
	 Morning Services	 9:00 AM
	 Mincha/Ma’ariv	 6:15 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	 7:18 PM

Friday, October 6
Sukkot, Second Day
	 Morning Services	 9:00 AM
	 Mincha/Ma’ariv	 6:15 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	 6:10 PM

Saturday Morning, October 7	 9:00 AM
	 Sabbat Chol Hamoed Sukkot
	 Bar Mitzvah of Josh Soleimani

Saturday Evening, October 7
	 Mincha/Ma’ariv	 6:30 PM

Hoshannah Rabbah
Wednesday Morning, October 11	 6:30 AM

Shemini Atzeret
Wednesday Evening, October 11	 6:00 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	 6:02 PM

Thursday Morning, October 12
	 Yizkor	 6:30 AM & 9:00 AM

Simchat Torah
Thursday Evening, October 12
	 Mincha/Ma’ariv and Hakafot	 7:00 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	 7:07 PM
Friday Morning October 13	 9:00 AM

Friday Evening, October 13	 6:30 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	 5:59 PM

Saturday Morning, October 14	 9:00 AM
	 Parashat Bereshit
	
Saturday Evening, October 14
	 Mincha/Ma’ariv	 6:15 PM

Friday, Morning, October 20
	 Rosh Codesh Cheshvan	 6:30 AM

Friday Evening, October 20	 5:45 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	 5:49 PM

Saturday Morning, October 21	 9:00 AM
	 Rosh Chodesh Cheshvan
	 Parashat Noah
	 Bar Mitzvah of Garret Horowitz

Saturday Evening, October 21
	 Mincha/Ma’ariv	 6:00 PM

Friday Evening, October 27	 5:45 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	 5:39 PM

Saturday Morning, October 28	 9:00 AM
	 Parshat Lekh L’kha
	 Bar Mitzvah Dylan Meirowitz

Saturday Evening, October 28
	 Mincha/Ma’ariv Chapel	 6:00 PM
	 Mincha Bat Mitzvah Amanda Liswood Main Sanctuary
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